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Our dear brothers and sisters in Christ,

Warm and loving greetings to you and your respective families. The days and months have passed quickly by, but we give thanks to God for his care and infinite goodness towards us.

We have had a variety of activities as pastor of San Joaquín church and also with our visits to other congregations outside Santiago as bishop. We recently visited one of the new churches, that of La Serena (to the North of Santiago) which has been four years in existence and they have a regular attendance of some 50 people. But on this occasion, there were 90 present for a confirmation service. We thank God for the ministry of Pablo Zavala there.

Here in Santiago itself, I have been visiting some of the new churches in different boroughs, such as Calera de Tango, Maipú, and Peñalolen. It is so encouraging to see how they are developing as new congregations. They are so welcoming to us and have blessed us in different ways; they always seem so happy to receive us when we visit.

In San Joaquín we find ourselves in a borough characterised for delinquency and complicated social relationships. We thank God for the opportunity we do have to forward the work of the Gospel. We carry on our work with hopes of great blessing.

Patty has continued to have some health problems, particularly with her spine. The doctor diagnosed high cholesterol, and has recommended a rigidly controlled diet. Praise God, this is progressing in a satisfactory manner.  I have also had one or two problems, with a problematic mole on my back and also a cyst which needs attention, probably with a small ambulatory operation. It isn’t urgent, though cannot be delayed indefinitely. We hope to get this done when our financial situation stabilises.

We are now looking towards acquiring a small flat of our own. Up to now we have been paying rent, knowing that that in many ways is a waste. So we are praying that they Lord will guide us in doing that.

Our early work in San Joaquín has involved us in getting the administrative part of the church’s affairs in order and establishing well the vision for the future. Now we are beginning to see some encouraging results, with new people coming to worship, with a happy atmosphere and a pleasant building. There are more people taking part in our Biblical courses and taking part in the leadership of our Sunday services.

Patty is leading the women in Bible Study every Saturday, and immediately after that they get into a sewing workshop, making curtains for windows, sheets and shower curtains. The women seem very happy with this project.

We have been taking part in the Marriage Encounter and Cursillo weekends along with others of our Anglican churches in Santiago. We have been encouraging members of our San Joaquín congregation to attend as they are a great blessing to couples and individuals.

Our San Joaquín folk know that you pray for us all here and send you special greetings as we hold you up to God in prayer.

So please pray:
· For our health – Patty’s treatment and my possible operation. 

· For the evangelistic work of the San Joaquín church. 

· For the work Patty does in the women’s Bible Studies and workshops. 

· For the purchase of a new flat for us here in Santiago. 

· For the other churches we are able to visit.

We remember you all with great love and affection and send you a warm embrace.

Abelino and Patricia Apeleo.



